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President Peggy Jones called the meeting to order.  Board members attending:  Peggy Jones, Bob Davis, Bob Teweles, Jeff McKee, Cindy Waechter, Pat Schultze, and Carol Calentine; guests Travis Franke and Dale Odvody.  
Minutes.  The minutes of the meeting of June 6, 2013 were approved as submitted.  
Treasurer’s Report.  Cindy Waechter gave the treasurer’s report, a copy of which is attached hereto.  Cindy had two reports for June:  Treasurer’s Report to Board and Membership, and Budget to Actuals.  

Vice President/Programs.  Jeff McKee reported on the line-up of upcoming speakers:

July

Deedy Wright, “Fall Vegetable Gardening”
August
Dr. Rebecca Kelso, “Preventing Skin Cancer”
September
Kathleen Scott, “Hummingbird Hotspot”
October
Liz Palfini, Texas Parks and Wildlife, “Weeding Through Heirlooms, Historic and Just Plain Good Old Days Gardening Propaganda.  How to make informed consumer garden choices”
November
Paul Johnson, Texas A&M Forest Service, “Proper Tree Pruning”

Old Business:

Policy and Procedures Manual Update:  The Board reviewed Chapters 11-12 of the “Policy and Procedures Manual.” 
New Business:
Electricity at Guadalupe County Community Garden (GCCG):  Peggy Jones met with Guadalupe Valley Electric Cooperative (GVEC), Jeanne Kreulter, Customer Service Representative, on July 17 at the Schertz office.  To have electricity at the GCCG, GVEC will need GCMG’s tax ID.  GCMG will not have to put down a deposit, and the $50 installation fee will be waived.  We will have to pay the $25 membership fee on the first bill.  The monthly bill will be a minimum of $15 per month, and any electricity used will cost 9 cents per kilowatt.  Jeff McKee made a motion to sign up to have electricity with GVEC for the community garden.  Pat Schultze seconded, and the motion carried.
Dale Odvody drafted up the cost of having electricity put in at the GCCG (see attached).  After discussion, Bob Davis made a motion to allot $3,000 toward having electricity installed at the GCCG, and Cindy Waechter seconded.  The motion carried.

Dale Odvody stated that he would help pay for getting the green house in working order.
Committee Reports – Action Items

Guadalupe County Community Garden:  Jim Wolverton is working on having a ribbon cutting ceremony at the garden to thank Pulte Homes for building the 15’x20’ structure. 
Certification of New Master Gardeners:  Denise Bonds and Elaine Zehner will be recognized at the July meeting as being a newly certified Master Gardener.
Agricultural Awareness Event October 19: GCMGs will have a booth at this event at the Toby Connor Complex in Cibolo.

LaVernia Primary School Volunteers:  They will be adding seven square foot gardening beds at LaVernia Primary School.  Thirteen teachers have requested help from the GCMGs.  Travis Franke asked Peggy to get Iris to fill out some forms so that the AgriLife Extension Service will get credit for this project.

Nominating Committee:  Peggy Jones said that it is time to start working on the slate of officers for next year.  Pat Schultze is chair of this committee.  Peggy will announce at the July meeting that two members are needed to be on this Nominating Committee along with Pat.  The slate of officers will be announced at the October meeting.

Committee Reports – Action Items

Volunteer Report:  Guadalupe County Fair – Cindy Martin and others were meeting to discuss the fair at the same time the Board meeting was taking place.  GCMGs submitted the information needed for the Fair catalogue.  Peggy Jones will be the contact person for the fair.  Cindy Waechter said that the budget for the fair is $250.  Peggy Jones said that a rain barrel is being painted for the raffle.
Carol Calentine had a copy of the Texas AgriLife Extension “Child Care Provider Training in The Alamo Area for 2013” flyer.  Carol thought GCMGs might give some of the teachers attending some information on the Junior Master Gardener program (see attached flyer).

Landscape at the AgriLife Building: Instead of working on Saturdays to maintain the landscape at the AgriLife Building, Betty Hughes requests that members work on Monday mornings.  Carol Calentine said that the electric lawn mower the GCMGs used does not work, and will ask for a replacement at the July meeting.
Seguin Ag Fair at the Red Barn:  Matt Miranda, AgriLife Extension Agent, is responsible for setting up the dates for this.  Travis Franke said that GCMGs will only participate on the days that children from Guadalupe County participate, which is 3 to 4 days.

Guadalupe County Community Garden Update:  Dale Odvody reported that 82 pounds of watermelon was given away.  Four new raised beds have been built.  The next project is to add a 2’ border bed.  Twelve yards of soil will need to be purchased.  Maldonado will supply the soil for $491.

Dale also said that teenage probationers have been helping at the garden and also five adults.  The adults will each work 10 hours a month at the community garden.

One of the probationers is a Master Electrician and he will install the electricity for the garden.  Also, ten probationers will help with digging the trenches; GCMG will also rent a trencher.

Class 25:  Bob Teweles reported that there are now nine paid students.  He will make an announcement at the July meeting.

Travis Franke said that Elizabeth Murray Kohl had asked about becoming a Master Gardener again.  It was requested, because of the lapse of time, that she take the class again.

Announcements:  Peggy Jones received a letting from Seguin I.S.D. to donate toward “Stuff the Bus” (school supplies).  Travis Franke said this did not fit into our mission, so the Board agreed not to participate.

The next meeting will be on August 15 at 5:00 p.m.
Adjournment:  As there was no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 6:15 p.m.  
Attachments:
Treasurer Reports

Electricity for Guadalupe County Community Gardens Information

AgriLife Extension Flyer on Child Care Providers
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